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Items of Revenue or
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Fiscal Year
2016-17

Fiscal Year
2017-18

Fiscal Year
2018-19

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The Nevada Department of Corrections (NDOC) has reviewed BDR 14-559, S.B. 378 relating to the governmental 
administration of marijuana.  This bill makes various changes to the NRS by making allowances to the holder of a valid 
registry identification card to engage in the medical use of marijuana and not have the use affect the user’s ability to 
hold a permit to carry a concealed firearm; requiring the sealing of all records relating to certain convictions concerning 
the possession of a controlled substance; authorizing the holder of a valid registry identification card to engage in the 
medical use of marijuana while completing treatment for the abuse of alcohol or drugs; providing that the odor of 
marijuana upon certain persons does not alone constitute probable cause to search the person or the person’s 
property to inspection; revising provisions relating to prohibited acts by a person while driving or being in actual 
physical control of a vehicle or commercial motor vehicle on a highway or on premises to which the public has access 
or while operating or being in actual physical control of a vessel under power or sail on the waters of this State; 
providing for the testing of the saliva of the holder of a valid registry identification card to determine the presence of 
marijuana therein under certain circumstances; and providing other matters properly relating thereto.  Sections 24 and 
33 remove marijuana and marijuana metabolite from the list of controlled substances that are prohibited beyond a 
given level of concentration in the urine or blood.  Instead, the maximums allowable levels of concentration for 
marijuana delta-9-tetrahydrocannabinol and marijuana metabolite (11-OH-tetrahydrocannabinol) are provided in blood 
nano grams per millimeter.  It has been determined that there is no additional fiscal impact to the Department of 
Corrections.
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The agency's response appears reasonable.
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